FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 15th October 2018 at 6pm in the Waiting Room on Platform 1
Present:  Martin Whittell, Paul Monahan, David Storr, Diana Monahan, Nina Smith and Lesley Mackay.

Apologies:  Kathy Pitt and Susan Quick,
Minutes of the last meeting:  These were approved as correct
Matters arising: 

Signal Box and Lamp Room Update:  Andrew Bibby has had a leaflet printed outlining the state of play with the Signal Box.  Leaflets will be distributed to commuters at the station and by leafletting in the two adjacent car parks and surrounding areas.  Leaflets will be made available at the next meeting of the Local History Society, other locations within Hebden Bridge as well as being sent out to various railway organisations and local publications/hebweb.  Actions:  Members
A response to Andrew’s previous correspondence from Network Rail was still awaited but Andrew had been reassured that the Signal Box would not be boarded up immediately on de-commissioning.

Diana hopes that a photo of the last train to go through via the Signal Box can be taken for historical records.

Accessibility measures:  Nothing further to report.
Exhibition of Railway Photographs, March 2019:  Diana and Mike Crawford will meet next week to discuss the content of the exhibition.  Various sources of information have been identified both by Diana Monahan, Michael Allen and others.  It was noted that the possible closure of sections of the Caldervale line were proposed in 1983!  The possibility of having ex-railway employees to talk at the exhibition was discussed.
New Trains - visit:  David Storr mentioned one of the new trains has been on display at Edge Hill but invitations to community station groups’ members were not given.  .
Toilets:  There is nothing further to report.  This item to remain on the agenda.
Station Clock and Bell:  This was one of the aims of FoHBS from the 2007 AGM but after a brief discussion it was decided to remove this item from the agenda.
Book Swap:  Additional books are always needed so members are asked to continue efforts to keep the shelves supplied.  Action:  All members
Christmas Carols:  The Mayor has agreed to attend.  Monday 10th December 2018.  Members to turn up soon after 5pm and we hope to start singing around 5.15pm.  David Storr is updating the fliers and has expressions of interest from a number of singers.  Diana will invite Heather to play the piano again.  It was decided to forget about a ChristmasTree this year.  Action:  David Storr and Diana Monahan
Art Deco Posters:  Martin Whittell suggested it would be nice to have Art Deco posters about travel and transport displayed along the extended Platform 2.  This will be discussed at our meeting in Spring when Martin returns.
Information Boxes:  Lesley Mackay said no one had volunteered to help.  Action:  Any member

Chair’s Report:  Nothing further to report.
Treasurer’s Report:  Northing further to report.
Working Party Report:  Nothing further to report.
Northern Railway:  Diana has written to Richard Isaac about the last day of operation of the Signal Box and her email has been passed to Janet Turlington of Network Rail and a response is awaited.
Future Plans:  To be discussed in more detail at our next meeting.

Turning Point:  Lesley said she had been contacted by Turning Point who were keen to work with the Friends about the possibility of helping with gardening work.  It was agreed we would discuss this offer, and other possible helpers, once the car park extension work had been completed and the extent of the gardening area was known.

Rotary Club of Halifax:  Paul & Diana Monahan will be giving a talk on the Friends of Hebden Bridge Station to the Rotary Club of Halifax at the Shay on 13th February 2019.
Any Other Business:  

FoHBS Activities for 2018:  Diana said she would produce an end of year summary of the activities of the Friends.  Action:  Diana Monahan
Cycle Lockers:  Paul reported that the cycle lockers had been damaged again.  It was agreed that Lesley would write to Dave Norton about this.  Action:  Lesley Mackay

Station Road Drain:  Diana has reported the blocked drain on Station Road to CMBC noting the previous disputes over responsibility for maintenance of this road.
Way Out Signs:  Lesley said planning permission has been sought by Network Rail to alter the Way Out signs on Platform 2.  The application comes up for discussion on 17th October at HRTC.  It appears the changes have already been made by Network Rail.  Diana has written to both HRTC and CMBC on behalf of the Friends to express some concerns about the work.  Additional signs, two large and two small, have been found in the cleaners’ room and could have been used by Network Rail.
Paper Timetables:  Nina Smith mentioned that a revised paper timetable had been prepared by Steve Waring to replace the current inadequate ones.  It is hoped that these can be used for the new timetable to be issued in December 2018 by Northern Railway.
Date of next meeting:  Monday 3rd December 2018 at 6.pm in the Station Manager’s office on Platform One.

